For attention of the Case Officer Mr George Smith.

 

Dear Sir,

 

We refer to the above Planning Application No. 16/0211/F for an Agricultural barn on agricultural parcel at 7, Walford Road, Sibford Ferris. OX!5 5BL.

 

As residents of Walford Road we wish to register that we are AGAINST this proposal in any guise or form.

 

Although we are not immediate neighbours of No.7, our access and garage are directly opposite this property.  Walford Road has VERY restricted parking facilities. This will be affected by the introduction of regular vehicles servicing the varied needs of the proposed project and it will be impossible not to frequently leave obvious related detritus in the road from fodder and bedding deliveries and manure disposal, more usually associated with a Small Holding!

 

Walford Road is an ‘unadopted ‘ access road and it’s upkeep/maintenance is the responsibility of ALL residents. Increased regular abnormal traffic is not welcome and the new owners might well lay themselves open to an increase in their road maintenance charge contribution as set by the Management Company Directors if the development is allowed to proceed.

 

The inevitable odours and noise are other undesirable factors.  Aside from the immediately adjoining neighbours to this proposed barn and it’s inmates. i.e. 6 and 8 Walford Road, it could seriously effect occupants of 4 and 5, Walford Road and 1, 3 and 5 The Manor (formerly Sibford Grange) who also have their access and garages in Walford Road.  Smells brought across by the prevailing wind from the proposed site may also be be more “flavoursome” than before!!

 

Finally, many if not all, the residents will be effected by the inevitable light pollution created by the lights on the proposed barn as well as noise from the occupants.

 

We feel both that the location, value and aesthetic pleasure which initially attracted present owners to the Walford Road properties could be seriously compromised should this planning application be sanctioned. 

 

We also have been informed that all the existing owners of the houses on the western side of Walford Road were issued with environmental guidelines and access restrictions to what is regarded by the Parish Council as an area to be preserved as purely rural. This clearly does not include the erection of buildings of any kind or access to the paddock for servicing of such a building and it’s occupants. Access to the area from Hawks Lane is only allowed for mowing machinery. Restrictions on use include the growing of fodder crops or vegetables etc. which may also be contemplated by the owners in future. 

 

Bearing this in mind, it is difficult to comprehend why the possible new owners have made this planning application at all!  Perhaps they had not been made aware of these restrictions.

 

Yours faithfully,

 

Mr and Mrs J R Dorrell,

5, Walford Road,

Sibford Ferris,

OX15 5BL

